
THE DOG TRAINING CLUB OF DALLAS COUNTY, INC. 

Minutes of the meeting of January 3, 1995. 

Call to order: 7:35 PM 

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved. 

Treasurer's report: 

Balance as of 12/01/94: $5,784.93 
1,958.78 
3,291.97 
4,451.40 

Total receipts: 
Total disbursements: 
Balance as of 12/31/94: 

Sunshine: No 

Attendance Roster: Yes 

Attendance: 

Virginia Grossman 
Libby Parmer 
Doreen Reese 
Ed Anderson 
Peggy Phelps 
Kevin White 
Judy Knight 
Martha Allen 
Marla Bull 
Bob Garrett 
Leda Monsees 
Ruth Robinson 
Pati Liston 
Cecilia Young 
Jo Humphrey 

Adjourned: 8:30 PM 

Ronda Carnahan 
Charlotte Strom 
Stella Moore 
Kristi Lindemann 
Darlene Schermerhorn 
Fred Knight 
Benita Zapata 
Lee Fausett 
Cathy Garrett 
Chris Harding 
Gene Norman 
Grace Robinson 
Mary Dagenhart 
Christine Teel 
Kristi Harding 



Minutes of the meeting of January 3, 1995. 

BOARD REPORT: see Paw Print 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

ADVERTISING: none 

BUILDING MAINTENANCE: Remember Cleanup Day Sunday 8:30am 

BUILDING RENTAL: Two requests have been received .. 
Toy Dog Club for 2/5/95 and Belgian Shepherds for 2/11/95 
These rentals were approved. A request was made that a 
rental schedule be posted so members would be aware that 
the building was in use. 

BY-LAWS: Marla Bull announced that the revised by-laws were 
available for pickup after the meeting. 

CANINE GOOD CITIZEN: none 

CLUB HISTORIAN: none 

COMMISSARY/VENDING: none 

EDUCATION/COMMUNITY RELATIONS: none 

FUN MATCH: Peggy Phelps is considering early March for our 
first Fun Match of the year ... let her know of any 
conflicts. 

HOUSEKEEPING/YARD MAINTENANCE: none 

LIBRARY: Kristi Harding has extended the material checkout 
period to 30 days. Please let her know of any particular 
titles you would like the Club to acquire. 

MEMBERSHIP: Two prospective members were introduced ... 
Ron and Annette Byrd with their white German Sheperds, 
Dallas and Major. Ron and Annette are currently in Novice 
Polish. 

PAW PRINT: none 

PHOTOGRAPHER: none 

PROGRAM: Libbey Parmer has a series of programs scheduled for 
our next few meetings but after that we welcome any 
suggestions. Contact Ruth or Grace Robinson. 



PROMOTIONAL DISTRIBUTION: Stella Moore announced that the 
promotional plan used last year would be renewed for '95. 
Envelopes bearing the addresses of appropriate businesses 
by community and containing advertising pamphlets were 
passed out to members living in those areas. They were 
also asked to replace any old distribution boxes with new 
ones displaying the Club business card. 

PURCHASING: No 

REGISTRATION: New class Orientation is scheduled for Saturday 
Jan. 7th at 3:00. Assistants and Instructors should 
attend. 

SOCIAL: The Christmas Party was a big success and an excellent 
fund-raiser. This year's auction raised $712.75!! 
Thanks goes to our Auctioneer Gary Holman and to Fred 
Knight for his 'talent' of upping the bid!! 

SUNSHINE: none 

TELEPHONE REGISTRATION: none 

TRAINING: 
FLYBALL: 

Due to short notice on filing deadlines, the Training 
Committee was forced to select delegates to the Flyball 
Association without consulting the membership. 
Delegates selected were: Peggy Phelps and Chris Harding 
To prevent this situation from occurring again, all 
mailings regarding Flyball will be sent to the Club 
address for regular processing. 
The Flyball teams are currently practicing on Sundays 
at 3:00 (see Calender) 

TRACKING: 
The tracking class led by Marla Bull and Virginia 
Grossman has experienced a good turnout. They are 
currently in their third week of training. 

THERAPY DOGS: 
Ronda Carnahan asked that those interested in therapy 
work please contact her. Those who join must pass the 
Therapy CGC and be registered with Therapy Dogs of 
America. TDA membership includes coverage under their 
liability insurance. Ronda also proposed a contest to 
name the new Therapy Dog group with the Club voting for 
their favorite and a prize going to the winner. 
Examples: Pet Partners, Love on a Leash, Paws across 

Texas 



So far, the group has visited in North Dallas, but they 
would like to focus on local communities, developing 
more of an ongoing relationship with the some of the 
facilities in this area. 
If anyone has suggestions for future visits, please 
contact Ronda. 

OBEDIENCE: 
Libby thanked her committee for their work re-writing 
and updating the instruction manuals. The manuals will 
be issued to instructors in 3-hole loose-leaf form. 

In the interest of safety, the Training Committee 
will provide two programs on first aid beginning with 
'First Aid for Dogs' at the February meeting. Virginia 
Grossman will present 'First Aid for People' at the 
March meeting. 

Libby has asked for six volunteers to help with the 
Instructor's Seminar on Saturday, February 18th. 
Please contact her if you can help. 

Libby informed us that Karen Bishop, an independent 
instructor, is currently holding classes at the club 
on Wednesdays at 10:00 am. The classes are on-going 
and open enrollment. The fee is $50 for 8 weeks. 
Recommended training level for dogs attending this 
class is Novice Polish or bett~r. 

VIDEO CAMERA: none 

OLD BUSINESS: In reference to the appointment of two 
additional Board Members. The floor was opened for 
further nominations, none were made. Previous nominees, 
Kate Morgan and Maureen Pearson were approved as the new 
Board Members at Large. 

NEW BUSINESS: Marla Bull announced that the Final Draft of the 
Club Roster was ready and asked that all present check 
the copy and make any necessary changes before leaving 
the meeting. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: Libbey Parmer wanted to make the Club aware of 
a rather inflammatory article concerning the AKC in the 
Jan 2-8 issue of TIME magazine. She will make a copy 
available for review and discussion. 
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THE DOG TRAINING CLUB OF DALLAS COUNTY, INC. 

Minutes of the meeting of February 7, 1995. 

Call to order: 8:15 pm 

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as printed in 
the Pawprint. 

Treasurer's report: 

Balance as of 01/01/95 ..... $ 4,451.40 
1,593.04 
2,589.44 
3,455.00 

Total receipts ............ . 
Total Disbursements ....... . 
Balance as of 12/31/94 .... . 

Sunshine: Yes 

Attendance Roster: Yes 

Attendance: 

Darlene Schumerhorn 
Peggy Phelps 
Ronda Carnahan 
Charlotte Strom 
Ruth Robinson 
Grace Robinson 
Bob Garrett 
Libby Parmer 
Stella Moore 
Joan Harris 
Mary Dagenhart 
Judy Knight 
Fred Knight 
Jennie Chambers 
Lee Fausett 
Cecilia Young 

Adjourned: 9:10 pm 

Martha Allen 
Sherye Horner 
Chris Harding 
Maurine Pearson 
Leda Monsees 
Susan Hembree 
Lynda & Gary Holman 
Gene Norman 
Marla Bull 
Virginia Grossman 
Jo Humphrey 
Kristi Harding 
Christine Teel 
Mary Nester 
Pati Liston 
Mike Grimes 



Minutes of the meeting of February 7, 1995 

BOARD REPORT: See Paw Print 

PROGRAM: A program on First Aid for Dogs was presented by Dr. 
George Tabone of the Desoto Animal Hospital. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

ADVERTISING: no 

BUILDING MAINTENANCE: no 

BUILDING RENTAL: Feb 5 Toy Dog Club/ Feb 11 Belgian Dog Club 
It was asked that the class meeting on Thursday, March 23rd 
please finish up promptly so cleanup can begin for the next 
day's rental. 

BY-LAWS: Marla Bull reminded everyone that copies of the new 
By-laws are still available for pickup .. the new Roster is 
now ready as well ... please note that the Roster was compiled 
based on members whose dues were paid as of 1/25/95. 

CANINE GOOD CITIZEN: no 

CLUB HISTORIAN: no 

COMMISSARY/VENDING: no 

EDUCATION/COMMUNITY RELATIONS: no 

FUN MATCH: Peggy Phelps announced that the Fun Match has been 
set for the weekend of March 4th and 5th. She has posted 
a match schedule so please signup to help with stewarding 
or concessions. Those wishing to steward should contact 
Christine Teel(before she contacts you!!!). Fun Match 
flyers are available at the Club House, so feel free to 
distribute them where they might do some good. 
Also, if you wish to enter your dog, send pre-registration 
sheets to Charlotte Strom. 

HOUSEKEEPING/YARD MAINTENANCE: no 

LIBRARY: Thanks to Cathy Garrett for donating "Canine Good 
Citizen" to our library!!. 

MEMBERSHIP: Welcome to our newest members, Ron and Annette Bird 
with their white German Shepherds, Dallas and Major!!. 



PAW PRINT: Virginia reminded everyone to get their entries in 
for Tail Wags and Brags!! She needs to hear from you! 
Also, if you didn't get a Pawprint, it may be because 
you haven't paid your dues, so please contact Kristi 
Harding and get current!! 

PHOTOGRAPHER: no 

PROGRAM: no 

PROMOTIONAL DISTRIBUTION: Joan Harris asked that those making 
promotional deliveries please watch for other prospective 
locations and bring in a business card for those if possible. 

PURCHASING: Lynda Holman has re-stocked our supply cabinets. 
One new item is a "quick release" pinch collar that should 
work well for those with arthritis or particularly rowdy 
dogs. Please note that the price on our regular pinch has 
gone up. A new price list has been posted. The golfshirts and 
sweatshirts are still on order. Kristi Harding was given a 
list of members who need to pay for their jackets ... if you 
suspect you are on that list, call Kristi !! 

REGISTRATION: Starting with the March session, orientation will 
take place on the first night of class. This change will 
be in effect for the remainder of the year. No dogs that 
night, please. 

SOCIAL: no 

TELEPHONE REGISTRATION: Grace Robinson reported that there 
seems to be quite a demand for canine performance groups, 
such as Promenade Pups. She would like to revive that group 
and asked that anyone interested please contact her. 

TRAINING: Don't forget the Instructor's Seminar February 18th. 
The seminar begins at 8:30 am, coffee and donuts will be 
available at 8:00. Please bring card tables and writing 
supplies. 
The next day will be a work day constructing the jumpchute, 
please come out and help .... tools and refreshments will be 
needed. 
New locks have been installed on the Clubhouse, equipment 
building and front gate ... see Libby Parmer for keys and 
combinations. 
The program for March will be "First Aid for People" by 
Virginia Grossman. 

AGILITY: 
The training committee is working on a 4 week Agility 
class to be instructed by Ken Tatsch & Lori Yarborough. 
The class would be held on Wednesday nights from May 3rd 
through the 24th. 



FLYBALL: 
The membership approved the purchase of a new flyball box 
for F.E.T.C.H. 
Awards: 
Jenny Kaemmerer and Ruby - FD certificate. 
Doreen Reese and Sara - FD certificate and plaque. 
Tom Whitaker and Dinah - FOCH certificate!!! 
Joy Bass and Fanny - FOX certificate. 

THERAPY DOGS: 
Virginia Grossman won the Therapy Group naming contest 
with her entry of "Healing Hounds"!! She received a $25 
gift certificate to Petsmart! 

OBEDIENCE: 
Linda Holman's Open class begins Thursday 2/16/95. 
A Ring Class is scheduled for Friday 2/24/95. 

VIDEO CAMERA: no 
OLD BUSINESS: no 
NEW BUSINESS: Ruth Robinson presented information on a new "Pet 

Memorial Fund" being instituted at the Central Dallas Library 
downtown. For a $25 donation, the library will purchase a 
book appropriate to the type of pet being memorialized and 
insert a book plate with the name of the pet and donor. Check 
the bulletin board for more information. 

SPECIAL BUSINESS: The membership approved renting booth spaces to 
Peggy Phelps and Kristi Harding at our next Fun Match. A fee 
of $10 for two days was set. 



---... 



NAME THE DOG THERAPY GROUP 
CONTEST 

MY ENTRY IS: 

NAME: ------------------
PHONE#: -----------------

ADDRESS: -----------------

PLEASE RETURN BALLOT TO: Ronda Carnahan 
434 Rocky Acres 
Cedar Hill, TX 75104 
( or bring to meeting) 

Return by February 7th 1995 

Fine Print: 
You must be a current member of the Dog Training Club of Dallas County to 
enter. 
The judges decision is final. 



THE DOG TRAINING CLUB OF DALLAS COUNTY, INC. 

Minutes of the meeting of March 7, 1995. 

Call to order: 7:55 pm 

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as printed in 
the Pawprint. 

Treasurer's report: 

Balance as of 02/01/95 ..... $ 3,495.00 
1,011.96 

776.31 
3,730.65 

Total receipts ............ . 
Total Disbursements ....... . 
Balance as of 02/31/95 .... . 

Sunshine: No 

Attendance Roster: Yes 

Attendance: 

Virginia Grossman 
Ruth Robinson 
Doreen Reese 
Gene Norman 
Marla Bull 
Fred Knight 
Kristi Lindemann 
Chris Harding 
Ron Bird 
Denise Johnson 
Gary Holman 
Kristi Harding 
Jim Monsees(excused) 
Ronda Carnahan(excused) 

Adjourned: 8:45 pm 

Darlene Schumerhorn 
Grace Robinson 
Joan Harris 
Cathy Garrett 
Judy Knight 
Cecilia Young 
Maurine Pearson 
Lee Fausett 
Todd Leffingwell 
Linda Holman 
Christine Teel 
Jo Humphrey 
Leda Monsees(excused) 



Minutes of the meeting of March 7, 1995 

BOARD REPORT: See Paw Print 

PROGRAM: A program on First Aid for People was presented by 
Virginia Grossman. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

ADVERTISING: no 

BUILDING MAINTENANCE: Tom Whittaker suggested that a Maintenance 
Sheet be posted so members could write in items needing 
attention. The list could then be reviewed by the Board to 
determine priorities and approve expenditures when 
necessary. 

BUILDING RENTAL: Chihuahua Club - Friday 3/24/95 

BY-LAWS: no 

CANINE GOOD CITIZEN: no 

CLUB HISTORIAN: no 

COMMISSARY/VENDING: no 

EDUCATION/COMMUNITY RELATIONS: no 

FUN MATCH: Thanks to everyone who helped make our Match very 
successful in spite of the wet, nasty weather!! 
We had 107 entries and took in$ 382.00 in entry fees. 
That along with $141.50 in proceeds from the Commissary 
resulted in a profit for the Club of $409.11!! 

HOUSEKEEPING/YARD MAINTENANCE: no 

LIBRARY: Thanks to Libby Parmer and Sally Browning for their 
donation of "Dog Watching", "Companion Dog", "People, Pooches 
& Problems" and "Mother Knows Best". Thanks to Virginia 
Grossman for her donation of "How to Teach Drop on Recall, 
Forced Retrieve and Directed Jumping" 
Also, Kristi Harding announced that she will be posting a 
"Hit List" of members with overdue books, so please bring 
them back in! 

MEMBERSHIP: Stella Moore presented Denise Johnson as an applicant 
for membership. Denise is currently in Novice-Polish with her 
Great Dane ... Goliath! 

PAW PRINT: no 



PHOTOGRAPHER: no 

PROGRAM: The committee would like to get a representative from 
the maker of a new oral flea repellent to speak to us on that 
subject. 

PROMOTIONAL DISTRIBUTION: no 

PURCHASING: Linda Holman announced that we would probably just 
get our shirts and other materials from Peggy Phelps. Peggy 
has catalogs that you can select from and she can do the 
heat applied lettering as well. Also, Linda purchased some 
extra dumbbells while placing an order for the Open class .. 
if you need a dumbbell, give her a call. (that doesn't sound 
quite right?) 

REGISTRATION: First Night will be March 13. Remember, no dogs on 
First Night, please. 

SOCIAL: no 

TELEPHONE REGISTRATION: no 

TRAINING: We need an Instructor for the Intermediate Class on 
Thursday nights at 7:00 pm. We need more assistants for 
various classes ... check the board to see where you could 
help. 

AGILITY: 
Please send your application forms to Cathy Garrett or 
Libby Parmer if you would like to attend the Beginner 
Agility class May 3,10,17 and 24th at 7:00pm. 

FLYBALL: no 

THERAPY DOGS: no 

OBEDIENCE: no 

VIDEO CAMERA: no 

OLD BUSINESS: The Training Committee reminded us that our agility 
equipment must be repaired before the May Agility course. 
On that note, another Work Day was scheduled March 19th at 
8:30 am to make these repairs and try to complete the jump 
chute. A signup sheet was passed for volunteers. Tasks that 
remain to be done on the chute include: 
Hanging the fence; installing the landscape timbers; digging 
and pouring a sidewalk for wheelchair access; painting the 
jumps and angle iron on the fence and of course, hauling 
dirt! 



NEW BUSINESS: Charlotte Strom contacted the American Mixed Breed 
Organization (AMBOR) in order to obtain Award Rosettes for 
our Fun Matches. As a result of her inquiry, AMBOR requested 
more information about our club and may sanction us in 
future. This could mean better exposure for our Fun Matches 
and for the Club in general. 

Marla Bull asked for volunteers to represent our club as 
stewards for the DOTC show Sunday, May 14th. Please contact 
Marla if you would like to help. 

SPECIAL BUSINESS: Fred Knight made a disturbing announcement 
regarding the current rabies problem in Texas. Apparently, 
Public Health officials entered a dog show in South Texas and 
confiscated dogs whose owners could not produce copies of 
their rabies certificates! Owners were also fined heavily. 
The rabies tag is not accepted as proof of vaccination. 
He also warned that State Troopers are watching for dogs in 
cars and may stop you to check for your rabies certificate, 
especially if you are travelling outside your county. Please 
make a copy of your certificate and keep it in your car! 



D.T.C.D.C. Meeting Roster 
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THE DOG TRAINING CLUB OF DALLAS COUNTY, INC. 

Minutes of the meeting of April 4, 1995. 

Call to order: 7:35 pm 

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as printed in 
the Pawprint. 

Treasurer's report: 

Balance as of 03/01/95 ..... $ 3,730.65 
3,015.34 
1,614.39 
5,131.60 

Total receipts ............ . 
Total Disbursements ....... . 
Balance as of 03/31/95 .... . 

Sunshine: Yes 

Attendance Roster: Yes 

Attendance: 

Virginia Grossman 
Kristi Harding 
Fred & Judy Knight 
Marla Bull 
Cathy Garrett 
Cecilia Young 
Doreen Reese 
Stella Moore 
Jim & Leda Monsees 
Gene Norman 
Ron Bird 
Tom Whitaker 
Chris Harding 

Adjourned: 8:00 pm 

Jo Humphrey 
Chris Teel 
Ruth & Grace Robinson 
Charlotte Strom 
Libby Parmer 
Mary Dagenhart 
Joan Harris 
Ed Anderson 
Martha Allen 
Lee Fausett 
Annette Bird 
Sally Browning 
Maureen Pearson (excused) 



Minutes of the meeting of April 4, 1995 

BOARD REPORT: See Paw Print 

PROGRAM: Marla Bull provided some training tips and techniques. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

ADVERTISING: no 

BUILDING MAINTENANCE: no 

BUILDING RENTAL: Toy Club 4/9/95 

BY-LAWS: no 

CANINE GOOD CITIZEN: no 

CLUB HISTORIAN: no 

COMMISSARY/VENDING: no 

EDUCATION/COMMUNITY RELATIONS: no 

FUN MATCH: no 

HOUSEKEEPING/YARD MAINTENANCE: no 

LIBRARY: no 

Bulldog Club 4/23/95 

MEMBERSHIP: Denise Johnson and Goliath were approved for member-
ship. Welcome to the Club!! 

PAW PRINT: no 

PHOTOGRAPHER: no 

PROGRAM: no 

PROMOTIONAL DISTRIBUTION: Joan Harris thanked all those who 
distributed pamphlets during the last drive, noting that 
our current class sizes would indicate the effort is 
definitely worthwhile. 

PURCHASING: no 

REGISTRATION: no 

SOCIAL: Cathy Garrett asked that everyone present please fill out 
a questionnaire regarding our Summer Party. 

TELEPHONE REGISTRATION: no 



TRAINING: We still need instructors and assistants for future 
classes or we may be forced to cancel! Check the board 
to see where you can help! 
Remember that all classes are suspended during the month of 
May for the Agility Seminar. 

AGILITY: 
The agility equipment will be set up and remain available 
for practice sessions throughout May. 

FLYBALL: FETCH has been invited to perform this Friday 
evening at Six Flags ... from 8:00 to 9:00pm in Good Times 
Square. 
A Flyball Seminar by Alan Weiner will be held April 30th 
in Carrollton. Flyers are on the board for those interest­
ed in attending. 

THERAPY DOGS: The Healing Hounds will hold a Therapy Dog 
Prep class Aprii 22nd at 9:00am. If you are interested 
in joining the Healing Hounds, please come!! 

OBEDIENCE: Obedience classes will resume in June ... Libby 
announced that as of now we have no one to instruct the 
Monday evening Puppy or Beginner classes starting 6/5/95. 
We also need instructors and assistants for the Thursday 
night class. 
Novice Polish will resume on 6/7/95. 

VIDEO CAMERA: no 

OLD BUSINEpS: Charlotte Strom obtained the forms needed 
for re-instatement with AMBOR. They were turned over to 
the Board for review. 

Another Work Day was scheduled for Saturday, April 15th at 
8:30 am to complete the agility equipment repairs and work 
on the jump chute. 

NEW BUSINESS: In the event of an accident or inJury it is 
requested that an incident report be filed with the Training 
Committee. The forms can be found in the storage room filing 
cabinet. 

A general discussion was held concerning the Sunshine Box. 

Every month, members whose birthdays fall in that month are 
asked to bring a wrapped gift to be raffled off at 25 cents 
per chance. The money raised goes to offset the cost of 
sending cards or flowers to members who have been injured or 
have suffered an illness or a loss. In the last year many 
members have forgotten to bring gifts and the money raised 
has never been significant. 

A vote was taken and the majority agreed to keep the Sunshine 



Box out of respect for tradition. It was suggested that we 
try to make new members aware of the need to bring a gift on 
their birthday. Virginia Grossman currently runs all birth­
days for the month in the Pawprint. It was also agreed to 
increase the cost of a chance to 50 cents for 1 or 3 for a 
dollar. 



D.T.C.D.C. Meeting Roster 
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THE DOG TRAINING CLUB OF DALLAS COUNTY, INC. 

Minutes of the meeting of May 2, 1995. 

Call to order: 7:45 pm 

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as printed in 
the Pawprint. 

Treasurer's report: 

Balance as of 03/01/95 ..... $ 5,131.60 
326.03 

1,211.39 
4,246.24 

Total receipts ............ . 
Total Disbursements ....... . 
Balance as of 03/31/95 .... . 

Sunshine: Yes 

Attendance Roster: Yes 

Attendance: 

Virginia Grossman 
Kristi Harding 
Fred & Judy Knight 
Pati Liston 
Bob & Cathy Garrett 
Cecilia Young 
Doreen Reese 
Sherry Horner 
Linda & Gary Holman 
Denise Johnson 
Ron Bird 
Tom Whitaker 
Chris Harding 
Darlene Schermerhorn 

Adjourned: 8:35 pm 

Jo Humphrey 
Chris Teel 
Ruth & Grace Robinson 
Charlotte Strom 
Libby Parmer 
Mary Dagenhart 
Joan Harris 
Ed Anderson 
Ronda Carnahan 
Lee Fausett 
Annette Bird 
Sally Browning 
Maureen Pearson 



Minutes of the meeting of May 2, 1995 

BOARD REPORT: See Paw Print 

PROGRAM: Club Historians Ruth and Grace Robinson and other 
founding members entertained us with the 'real' story of how 
our club got started and its early days. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

ADVERTISING: no 

BUILDING MAINTENANCE: no 

BUILDING RENTAL: no 

BY-LAWS: no 

CANINE GOOD CITIZEN: A special CGC test for Therapy Dogs will be 
held June 11th at the clubhouse. 

This test will feature modifications required by Therapy Dog 
International to simulate the special situations these dogs 
may encounter. Modifications include wheelchairs, crutches, 
loud noises, items being dropped, being held too tightly, 
squeezing paws, being held too long, coughing and being 
stared at for long periods. 

The modified test is required for therapy work but may be 
used to obtain a regular CGC. Jo Humphrey will be our evalua­
tor for the therapy portion of the test. 

Testing will start at 9:00 am., those interested must 
register between 9:00 and 10:00 am to participate. 
A $5.00 fee will be charged for each test, this money goes 
to Therapy Dog International. 

A current Rabies Certificate is required. 
Dogs must perform on a buckle or slip collar ... no treats 
allowed. Also bring a grooming brush. 

CLUB HISTORIAN: no 

COMMISSARY/VENDING: no 

EDUCATION/COMMUNITY RELATIONS: Grace Robinson has scheduled a 
startup meeting Tuesday, May 5th at 7:30pm for anyone inter­
ested in forming a new Promenade Pups square dancing group. 

Fred Knight suggested that we enter the upcoming Fourth of 
July Parade in Duncanville. We could possibly stage demos and 
set up an information booth to promote the club. 



FUN MATCH: Charlotte Strom noted that we need to set a date by 
the July meeting for our September Fun Match. 

HOUSEKEEPING/YARD MAINTENANCE: no 

LIBRARY: A collection of Promenade Pups performances on video 
tape was donated by Sally Browning. 

VirginiQ Grossman provided a Bloodlines Special Issue UKC 
Rules Handbook featuring information on Registration, Events, 
Conformation and Obedience. 

MEMBERSHIP: Renae Whalen and her German Shepherd Taz were pre-
sented for membership. Renae is currently in Novice Polish. 

PAW PRINT: no 

PHOTOGRAPHER: no 

PROGRAM: no 

PROMOTIONAL DISTRIBUTION: Joan Harris reminded everyone to 
in any old brochure boxes they may have collected 
distributing pamphlets. These need to be reconditioned 
they can be used again. 

PURCHASING: no 

REGISTRATION: no 

bring 
while 

before 

SOCIAL: Cathy Garrett announced that the Summer Party will be 
held Saturday June 24th at 6:30 pm. All members are to bring 
a covered dish and a wrapped gift for our auction. No gag 
gifts please. Please mark the gift w/ child, pet, household 
item or if needed, note minimum bid. The club will provide 
the main course meats as usual. This function will serve as 
our July meeting. Sorry, but this invitation does not include 
our canine friends! 

SUNSHINE: Judy Knight sent flowers to Lynda Holman while she was 
in the hospital with a broken leg. Lynda is doing fine and 
was able to attend the meeting. We also had EIGHT Sunshine 
gifts to raffle off which provided the largest Sunshine 
contribution seen in years!! 

TELEPHONE REGISTRATION: The telephone committee asked 
members not answer the telephone at the clubhouse 
are expecting a call. Very often the call will be 
student and the information needed to return their 
be lost if not recorded on the answering machine. 

that 
unless they 

from a new 
call will 

TRAINING: We now have instructors through August for all classes 
but need assistants. Check the board to see if you can help! 



AGILITY: 
Libby reminded all members enrolled in the Agility course 
to turn in their $20.00 fee to Kristi Harding. 

FLYBALL: FETCH has been invited to perform Saturday May 13th 
at South Fork Ranch for an SPCA benefit. 

THERAPY DOGS: Healing Hounds attended a Health Fair at 
Methodist Hospital last month. Ten members manned a 
to hand out pamphlets for the Club. This was the 
outing for many of the dogs and all went very well. 

OBEDIENCE: Obedience classes will resume in June ... 

booth 
first 

A start date for Lynda Holman's Beginner Open class will 
be announced at a later time. 

VIDEO CAMERA: no 

OLD BUSINESS: Maureen Pearson has 10 Clothier Jumping Method 
Manuals for those who care to purchase one. 

We still need another good day of work on the Jump Chute. 
The Board will determine the next date and the telephone 
committee will notify the membership. 

NEW BUSINESS: Joan Harris asked for volunteers to attend the 
Saturday Shelter adoptions at Pet Village in Duncanville 
to hand out brochures and help promote the Club. 

Cathy Garrett warned members that a new puppy mill seems 
to be starting up in Oklahoma. Someone recently purchased 
a large number of Akita pups and is doing the same with 
other breeds. If you have puppies for sale, find out as 
much as you can about your customers and where your pups 
are going. 

Th@ subject of lawn care at the Club was discussed. It was 
agreed that the current rate of $40.00 for that service be 
raised to $55.00. That figure will include all chemicals 
required. 

Grace Robinson provided a state by state list of entry 
requirements currently in effect due to the Texas Rabies 
Quarantine. It is posted on the board for reference. 
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THE DOG TRAINING CLUB OF DALLAS COUNTY, INC. 

Minutes of the meeting of June 6, 1995. 

Call to order: 7:25 pm 

The minutes of the previous meeting appeared in the Pawprint. 

Treasurer's report: 

Balance as of 05/01/95 ..... $ 4,246 . 24 
818.99 

3,869.34 
1,195.89 

Total receipts ............ . 
Total Disbursements ....... . 
Balance as of 05/31/95 .... . 

Sunshine: Yes 

Attendance Roster: Yes 

Attendance: 

Jo Humphrey 
Virginia Grossman 
Darlene Schermerhorn 
Fred & Judy Knight 
Mary Nester 
Libby Parmer 
Stella Moore 
Ronda Carnahan 
Chris Teel 
Lee Fausett 
Mary Dagenhart 
Annette Bird 
Grace Robinson 
Maureen Pearson 

Adjourned: 8:15 pm 

Chris & Krdsti Harding 
Peggy Phelps 
Pati Liston 
Jennie Chambers 
Cathy Garrett 
Benita Zapata 
Mike Grimes 
Doreen Reese 
Tom Whitaker 
Marla Bull 
Ron Bird 
Ruth Robinson 
Martha Allen 
Jim & Leda Monsees 



Minutes of the meeting of June 6, 1995. 

BOARD REPORT: See Paw Print 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

ADVERTISING: no 

BUILDING MAINTENANCE: no 

BUILDING RENTAL: Fila Brasileiro scheduled for June 25th 

BY-LAWS: no 

CANINE GOOD CITIZEN: Reminder that the Therapy Dog CGC test will 
be held June 11th starting at 9:00am. 

CLUB HISTORIAN: no 

COMMISSARY/VENDING: no 

EDUCATION/COMMUNITY RELATIONS: Grace Robinson would like to meet 
once a month with others interested in the Promenade Pups 
dance group. Those considering therapy work might look into 
Promenade Pups as another path toward that goal. Call Grace 
for more information. 

The Duncanville 4th of July parade will be held at 9:00am 
through the old downtown district. If you would like to 
represent the club in this parade, please contact Grace. 

FUN MATCH: Peggy Phelps asked that all Fun Match Committee 
members present please meet with her afterward to discuss 
a match September 16th & 17th. Any committee members not 
present should contact Peggy for instructions. 

HOU~EKEEPING/YARD MAINTENANCE: no 

LIBRARY: Two new contributions: Flyball Rules donated by Chris 
Harding and a Catalog of Dog and Cat Books provided by 
Virginia Grossman. 

MEMBERSHIP: The membership welcomed Renae Whalen and Taz as our 
newest members. 

PAW PRINT: no 

PHOTOGRAPHER: no 

PROGRAM: no 



PROMOTIONAL DISTRIBUTION: Mary Dagenhart visited the Pet Village 
Adoption Day to provide brochures on our classes. She 
observed that the Canine Counselors training group was 
already involved in this event through their association 
with Best Southwest Humane Society. It was recommended that 
we discontinue promotions at this location. 

PURCHASING: no 

REGISTRATION: We had a great turnout for First Night 6/5/95!! 
Barbara Dean was to teach KPT and Beginners on Mondays .. 
but since over 40 students showed up for the Monday 
Beginner class, it was decided that she would teach two 
Beginner classes instead. All Monday KPT were transferred to 
the 8:15 Thursday class instructed by Sally Browning. 
Lee Fausett presides over the Intermediate class at 7:00pm 
Thursdays. The Monday night classes will need some extra 
help at least for the first few weeks. If you can assist 
at that time it would be appreciated!! 

SOCIAL: The Summer Picnic has been rescheduled to July 8th .. this 
will replace our normal July meeting. All other plans remain 
unchanged ... setup will begin at 5:30 Saturday Night. 

SUNSHINE: We had 4 gifts to raffle off this month!! 

TELEPHONE REGISTRATION: no 

TRAINING: The new manuals are back from the printers and are in 
the storage room .. Please refrain from picking up a 
personal copy!! The manuals are costing the Club $6.00 
apiece and should be reserved for instructors and 
students. 

AGILITY: no 
FLYBALL: no 
TRACKING: no 
THERAPY DOGS: no 
OBEDIENCE: Wednesday night classes are starting up again ... 

Beginning June 7th, Novice Polish will be held at 7:00 pm 
followed by Open/Utility (currently without an instructor) 
at 8:15. 
Maurine Pearson reminded everyone to please submit your 
scores to her in writing .. include your name, your dog's 
registered and call names, the scores for each leg and 
the judges they were earned under. Also provide show dates 
and locations. 

VIDEO CAMERA: no 

OLD BUSINESS: no 

NEW BUSINESS: no 



ANNOUNCEMENTS: Congratulations to Kristi Lindemann son the birth 
of her little boy Travis!! 
We were all glad to hear that Denise Johnson's Goliath is on 
the mend after cutting his foot seriously!! Hurry back! 
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THE DOG TRAINING CLUB OF DALLAS COUNTY, INC. 

Minutes of the meeting of July 8, 1995. 

Call to order: 6:45 pm 

The minutes of the previous meeting appeared in the Pawprint. 

Treasurer's report: 

Balance as of 06/01/95 ..... $ 3,869.34 
2,121.25 
1,673.37 
4,317.22 

Total receipts ............ . 
Total Disbursements ....... . 
Balance as of 12/31/94 .... . 

Sunshine: Yes 

Attendance Roster: Yes 

Attendance: 

Virginia Grossman 
Stella Moore 
Maurine Pearson 
Denise Johnson 
Charlotte Strom 
Libby Parmer 
Bob Garrett 
Ruth Robinson 
Judy Knight 
Jo Humphrey 
Chris Teel 
Lisa Ihnfeldt 
Lynda Holman 

Adjourned: 7:00 pm 

Marla & David Bull 
Chris & Kristi Harding 
Lee Fausett 
Renae' Whalen 
Mary Dagenhart 
Cathy Garrett 
Grace Robinson 
Fred Knight 
Jim & Leda Monsees 
Bob Humphrey 
Doreen Reese 
Gary Holman 



Minutes of the meeting of July 8, 1995. 

BOARD REPORT: No Board meeting this month. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Since this meeting immediately preceded our Summer Social, 
the only committees heard from were those with business to 
report. 

HOUSEKEEPING/YARD MAINTENANCE: 
Lisa Ihnfeldt asked for an increase of her housekeeping fee. 
It was decided that this subject would be raised at the 
August Board Meeting. 

PAW PRINT: Once again, please let Virginia know what's happening 
during the month so she can include it in the Pawprint!! 

TRAINING: 
OBEDIENCE: 

Libby reported that we still were in need of an instructor 
for the August Puppy class at 8:15 Mondays. Please contact 
her if you can help. 

AGILITY: 
The Training Committee asked for the membership's approval 
to purchase a large collapsible tunnel like the one used 
during our recent Agility Session. The tunnel we currently 
own is too small for larger dogs, but it could be used 
in our Puppy classes in place of the cardboard box tunnel. 
The purchase was approved by those present. 

JUMPING: 
Maureen Pearson will holq a start-up meeting for the 
Jumping class August 15th at 7:30 am. Bring your dog and 
your Clothier Jumping Method manual or a loose-leaf 
notebook for notes. We will be measuring the dogs at this 
first meeting so try to be there. The actual course will 
begin Sunday August 20th at 8:00 am. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
Barbara Deen is looking for a family to host a German 
exchange student. The student needs a home where she can ptay 
along with her Golden Retriever. For more information call 
Barbara Deen at 903-769-2425. 
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THE DOG TRAINING CLUB OF DALLAS COUNTY, INC. 

Minutes of the meeting of August 1, 1995. 

Call to order: 7:30 pm 

The minutes of the previous meeting appeared in the Pawprint. 

Treasurer's report: 

Balance as of 7/01/95 ..... $ 4,317.22 
434.24 
776.70 

3,974.76 

Total receipts ............ . 
Total Disbursements ....... . 
Balance as of 12/31/94 .... . 

Sunshine: Yes 

Attendance Roster: Yes 

Attendance: 

Charlotte Strom 
Ron Bird 
Libby Parmer 
Mary Dagenhart 
Joan Harris 
Renae Whalen 
Mike Grimes 
Sally Browning 
Virginia Grossman 
Darlene Schermerhorn 
Denise Johnson 
Jim & Leda Monsees (exc) 

Adjourned: 8:02 pm 

Annette Bird 
Cathy Garrett 
Peggy Phelps 
Doreen Reese 
Stella Moore 
Chris Teel 
Marla Bull 
Mary Nester 
Maurine Pearson 
Lee Fausett 
Kristi Harding 



Minutes of the meeting of August 1, 1995. 

BOARD REPORT: See Paw Print 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

ADVERTISING: no 

BUILDING MAINTENANCE: The air conditioning has been out of order 
lately. The main reason seems to be ants getting into the 
unit and blocking the contacts. 

BUILDING RENTAL: no 

BY-LAWS: no 

CANINE GOOD CITIZEN: no 

CLUB HISTORIAN: no 

COMMISSARY/VENDING: no 

EDUCATION/COMMUNITY RELATIONS: no 

FUN MATCH: The Fun Match is scheduled for the weekend of 
September 16th and 17th. Pre-Novice and Novice 
A & B will be held on Saturday. Open A & Band Utility will 
take place on Sunday. We need members to steward, help with 
setup and takedown, work in commissary or bring food, and 
help with registration. Contact Fred Knight if you can 
steward, Charlotte Strom if you can help with registration, 
and Peggy Phelps for anything else. Flyers are available in 
the building for distribution. Peggy Phelps suggested that 
this would be good practice for many of our members and 
recommended showing your dog twice, once as exhibition(using 
treats etc.) and again for real. Stewarding is also good 
preparation for showing, since you get to take part in the 
procedure and have a chance to observe how other trainers 
handle their dogs. 

HOUSEKEEPING/YARD MAINTENANCE: no 

LIBRARY: Kristi Harding has ordered three new agility manuals for 
the club,,, USDAA Official Rules & Regulations 

Training Tips for Agility 
Enjoying Dog Agility 

MEMBERSHIP: no 



PAW PRINT: Virginia Grossman would like everyone to keep her 
informed of their scheduled use of the building so she can 
include that in the calendar for the next month. This 
would include Housekeeping(cleaning or fumigating the build­
ing), Flyball practice etc. Having this information available 
could save us all some wasted trips. 

PHOTOGRAPHER: no 

PROGRAM: no 

PROMOTIONAL DISTRIBUTION: no 

PURCHASING: no 

REGISTRATION: no 

SOCIAL: no 

TELEPHONE REGISTRATION: no 

TRAINING: 
AGILITY: no 
FLYBALL: no 
TRACKING: Marla Bull announced that DOTC and Tri-City 

will be holding tracking tests in early February. The 
tests are to be held on our tracking fields in Desoto, 
so this will be a great opportunity to get certified. 
Marla is planning to hold a refresher course as soon as 
the weather cools off. The refresher will be limited to 
those who have already been training with her. Please 
call her for more information. 

THERAPY DOGS: no 
OBEDIENCE: Beginning Open will be starting again on Wednesday 

August 16th at 8:15 pm. If you were registered for the 
last class, you are automatically registered for this one. 
If not, you need to come early and register. 

New classes are beginning Monday the 7th. Our instructors 
are: Monday- Inter 7:00pm Marla Bull 

Puppy 8:15 Grace Robinson 
Thursday- Beg 7:00pm Jo Humphrey 

JUMP CHUTE: Orientation Tuesday August 15th at 7:30 pm. 
Bring your dog for measurement and your notepad or manual. 
First class is Sunday August 20th at 8:00am. 

VIDEO CAMERA: no 
OLD BUSINESS: Kristi Harding reported that although our new 

corporation does exist ... it appears that the old one may not 
be gone. She has been receiving notices from the State 
Comptroller's office that we need to pay our franchise tax 
and file paperwork on the old corporation. Charlotte Strom 



~-

will contact the lawyer that handled this business and report 
back to the Board. 

NEW BUSINESS: The membership elected 5 members to act as a 
Nominating Committee for next year's officers. The committee 
members are: Maurine Pearson - Chairperson 

Marla Bull 
Cathy Garrett 
Virginia Grossman 
Libby Parmer 
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THE DOG TRAINING CLUB OF DALLAS COUNTY, INC. 

Minutes of the meeting of September 5, 1995 

Call to order: 7:40 pm 

The minutes of the previous meeting appeared in the Pawprint. 

Treasurer's report: 

Balance as of 08/01/95 ..... $ 1,866.2~ 
2,279.50 

413.22 
3,773.56 

Total receipts ............ . 
Total Disbursements ....•... 
Balance as of 08/31/95 ..... 

Sunshine: Yes 

Attendance Roster: Yes 

A,ttendance: 

Chris Teel 
Tom Whitta){er 
Grace Robinson 
Ruth Robinson 
Mary Dagenhart 
Darlene Schermerhorn 
Doreen Reese 
Mike Grimes 
Stella Moore 
Renae Whalen 
Annette Bird 
Cecilia Young 
Charlotte Strom 
Mary Nester 
Fred Knight 

Adjourned: 8:05 pm 

Libby Parmer 
Cathy Garrett 
Bob Garrett 
Marla Bull 
Sally Browning 
Martha Allen 
Jo Humphrey 
Ed Anderson 
Joan Harris 
Ron Bird 
April Bird 
Chris & Kristi Harding 
Lee Fausett 
Denise Johnson 



Minutes of the meeting of September 5, 1995. 

BOARD REPORT: See Paw Print 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

ADVERTISING: No 

BUILDING MAINTENANCE: Air Conditioner was out at the time. 

BUILDING RENTAL: Chihuahua Club 9/22/95 
Fila Brasileiro 10/15/95 

BY-LAWS: No 

CANINE GOOD CITIZEN: No 

CLUB HISTORIAN: No 

COMMISSARY/VENDING: No 

EDUCATION/COMMUNITY RELATIONS: Virginia Grossman had some 
information concerning the Duncanville Christmas Parade and other 
activities we might wish to attend. 

FUN MATCH: Fred Knight asked for Stewards for our Novice rings. 

HOUSEKEEPING/YARD MAINTENANCE: No 

LIBRARY: Mary Dagenhart donated a copy of The Clothier Jumping 
Method. 

MEMBERSHIP: April Bird was presented and approved for Junior 
Membership. April is the daughter of Ron and Annette Bird and 
will be training Major's Red Rex ... a puppy out of Ron and 
Annette's White German Shepherds Major and Dallas. 

PAW PRINT: Marla Bull will be Pawprint editor for the coming 
year. 

PHOTOGRAPHER: No 

PROGRAM: No 

PROMOTIONAL DISTRIBUTION: We will be changing over to new 
brochures in the near future and will be staging another 
distriqution drive at that time. 

PURCHASING: No 

REGISTRATION: No 



SOCIAL: No 

TELEPHONE REGISTRATION: No 

TRAINING: 
AGILITY: Libby Parmer needs $9.50 per dog for those that 

attended last weeks' Agility Class. The next class will 
be October 17th at 6:45. Another Beginner Agility class 
will begin so~e time in November. 

FLYBALL: No 
TRACKING:No 
THERAPY DOGS:No 
OBEDIENCE: Libby Parmer asked for instructors and 

assistants for out October classes. This is our last 
session of the year, if you haven't helped so far please 
come out for this session. 

VIDEO CAMERA: No 
OLD BUSINESS: Virginia Grossman brought us up to date on the 

status of the old corporation. The old corporation has been 
placed in good standing by the State Comptrollers Office and 
can now be dissolved. The Articles of Dissolution have been 
prepared and will be submitted as soon as possible. 

NEW BUSINESS: The recommendations of the Nominating Committee 
were announced: 

> President - Virginia Grossman 
> Vice President - Cathy Garrett 
> Treasurer - Cecilia Young 
> Secretary - Chris Teel 
> Training Director - Libby Parmer 

> Board Members at Large: 
Ron Bird 
Chris Harding 
Mike Grimes 
Jo Humphrey 

A vote will be taken at the next meeting. 

Nominations were made for this year's Gaines Award recipient. 
Some of our previous winners were Marla Bull, Gene Norman, 
Joy Bass, Libby Parmer and Jo Humphrey. Two nominees were 
proposed: Cathy Garrett and Virginia Grossman. A secret 
ballot was taken and the results will be announced at this 
years' Christmas party. 

Next months' board meeting will be held immediately after our 
monthly meeting, members are welcome to attend. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: Stella Moore announced that the O.G.North Herding 
Capability and Junior Herding Tests would be held in 
Seagoville October 6,7 and 8. She will leave several flyers 
for those who would like to attend. 
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THE DOG TRAINING CLUB OF DALLAS COUNTY, INC. 

Minutes of the meeting of October 3, 1995 

Call to order: 7:35 pm 

The minutes of the previous meeting appeared in the Pawprint. 

Treasurer's report: 

Balance as of 09/01/95 ..... $ 3,826.23 
1,458.55 
1,351.45 
3,933.33 

Total receipts ............ . 
Total Disbursements ....... . 
Balance as of 08/31/95 .... . 

Sunshine: Yes 

Attendance Roster: Yes 

Attendance: 

Chris Teel 
Bob Garrett 
Leda Monsees 
Jim Monsees 
Mary Dagenhart 
Denise Johnson 
Doreen Reese 
Mike Grimes 
Stella Moore 
Annette Bird 
Virginia Grossman 
Charlotte Strom 

Adjourned: 8:00 pm 

Libby Parmer 
Cathy Garrett 
Bob Garrett 
Marla Bull 
Sally Browning 
Martha Allen 
Jo Humphrey 
Chris Harding 
Kristi Harding 
Ron Bird 
Maurine Pearson 
Lee Fausett 



Minutes of the meeting of October 3, 1995. 

BOARD REPORT: See Paw Print 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

ADVERTISING: No 

BUILDING MAINTENANCE: A second-hand frost-free refrigerator has 
been purchased and will be delivered in one or two weeks. The 
condition of the floor under the refrigerator was discussed. 

BUILDING RENTAL: Fila Brasileiro 10/15/95 

BY-LAWS: No 

CANINE GOOD CITIZEN: No 

CLUB HISTORIAN: No 

COMMISSARY/VENDING: No 

EDUCATION/COMMUNITY RELATIONS: Doreen Reese announced that a 
Harvest Fest would be held in Duncanville the weekend of 
10/21-22 if the club was interested in setting up a booth. 
The festival will be held in Armstrong Park. The booth fee 
is $40.00 for two days. The membership approved payment of 
the fee. Grace Robinson will handle the arrangements if 
there is enough interest. The hours would be 9 am to 6 pm. 

FUN MATCH: Charlotte Strom(match secretary) is looking for the 
computer disk containing the fun match mailing list. If you 
know where it is, please contact Charlotte. 

HOUSEKEEPING/YARD MAINTENANCE: No 

LIBRARY: No 

MEMBERSHIP: No 

PAW PRINT: No 

PHOTOGRAPHER: No 

PROGRAM: No 

PROMOTIONAL DISTRIBUTION: The new pamphlets are at the printers. 

PURCHASING: No 

REGISTRATION: No 



SOCIAL: Cathy Garrett passed out questionnaires regarding this 
year's Christmas Party. 

TELEPHONE REGISTRATION: No 

TRAINING: 
AGILITY: Libby Parmer asked everyone to complete question-

naires on training plans for next year. 
FLYBALL: No 
TRACKING:No 
THERAPY DOGS: A Halloween party will be held at the 
children's home in Waxahachie, October 28th at 6:30pm. The 

Healing Hounds are planning to attend and invite any other 
therapy certified members to join them. Please contact 

Ronda Carnahan if you are interested. 
OBEDIENCE: Libby Parmer asked for assistants for our October 

classes. 

VIDEO CAMERA: No 
OLD BUSINESS: Jo Humphrey asked for any nominations from the 

floor for club officers. None were made. We will vote for 
officers next month. 
Virginia Grossman confirmed that the old corporation is 
now officially dissolved! Our next task is obtaining a 
tax exempt status!! 

NEW BUSINESS: We are trying to form a committee to review 
possible improvements to the building. If you are interested 
, please contact Jo Humphrey. If anyone has an idea for an 
improvement, please submit it ... this does not mean you will 
be put in charge of making it happen!! 
The condition of our ceiling was discussed, Lee Fausett 
agreed to look into bids for a spray-on acoustic coating. 
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THE DOG TRAINING CLUB OF DALLAS COUNTY, INC. 

Minutes of the meeting of November 7, 1995 

Call to order: 7:35 pm 

The minutes of the previous meeting appeared in the Pawprint. 

Treasurer's report: 

Balance as of 10/01/95 ..... $ 3,933.33 
1,095.22 
1,464.04 
3,564.51 

Total receipts ............ . 
Total Disbursements ....... . 
Balance as of 10/31/95 .... . 

Sunshine: Yes 

Attendance Roster: Yes 

Attendance: 

Chris Teel 
Jo Humphrey 
Virginia Grossman 
Grace Robinson 
Ruth Robinson 
Martha Allen 
Chris Harding 
Denise Johnson 
Renae'Whalen 
Ronda Carnahan 
Doreen Reese 
Stella Moore 
Marla Bull 
Annette Bird 
Cecilia Young 
Fred Knight 

Adjourned: 8:00 pm 

Ed Anderson 
Lee Fausett 
Bob Garrett 
Cathy Garrett 
Libby Parmer 
Maurine Pearson 
Kristi Harding 
Tom Whitaker 
Darlene Schermerhorn 
Peggy Phelps 
Lynda Holman 
Mary Dagenhart 
Ron Bird 
Leda Monsees 
Judy Knight 



Minutes of the meeting of November 7, 1995. 

BOARD REPORT: See Paw Print 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

ADVERTISING: No 

BUILDING No 

BUILDING RENTAL: No 

BY-LAWS: No 

CANINE GOOD CITIZEN: No 

CLUB HISTORIAN: No 

COMMISSARY/VENDING: No 

EDUCATION/COMMUNITY RELATIONS: Grace Robinson reported that the 
Club did not participate in the Duncanville Autumn Fest due 
to timing problems. However, Grace has us on their mailing 
list now, so we should be notified in plenty of time in the 
future. If anyone knows of an event in their community that 
we might want to attend, please contact Grace. We have been 
invited to take part in the Midlothian Christmas Parade, 
November 27th at 5:30pm. Call Grace for more information. 
Sign-up sheets will be available at the club for those 

interested. 

FUN MATCH: No 

HOUSEKEEPING/YARD MAINTENANCE: No 

LIBRARY: Kristi Harding has ordered "Tracking Dog-Theory and 
Method" for our library. 

MEMBERSHIP: Three candidates for membership were introduced: 
Marlo and Terry Schraeder have been through Beginners 
twice and are now in Intermediate with their Golden 
Retriever "Chelsey". 
Dana Kubachek has four dogs ... her Newfoundland "Bentley" 
is currently in Lee Fausett's Intermediate class. 

PAW PRINT: Material for the December Pawprint can be sent to 
~irginia as before, after that, send all information to Marla 
Bull. 

PHOTOGRAPHER: No 

P'kOGRAM: No 



PROMOTIONAL DISTRIBUTION: Stella Moore and Joan Harris are 
currently distributing the new brochures. As always, if you 
know of any new locations for us to hit, let them know. 

PURCHASING: No 

REGISTRATION: No 

SOCIAL: Our annual Christmas Party will be held Saturday, 
December 9th at 6:30 pm. The membership will bring various 
dishes and the club will provide ham, turkey and beverages. 
Members are asked to bring wrapped gifts for the fund raising 
auction to take place after dinner. Please label your gifts 
as Household, Doggie, Child etc. and include a beginning 
price when appropriate. 

The Decorating Committee will start work Friday 
7:00pm. The Setup Committee will begin work the 
party at 5:30pm. 

TELEPHONE REGISTRATION: No 

12/8/95 at 
day of the 

TRAINING: Maureen Pearson announced that the first Jumping Chute 
class had been completed. She started with 20 students and 
about half finished. She asked that those who took the 
course please let the Training Committee know what you 
thought of it. Also, she reminded everyone that we will be 
presenting plaques for Most Improved and Highest Average 
Performance. These awards apply to any obedience title 
finished between 11/15/94 and 11/15/95. Most Improved will 
go to the dog who showed the greatest improvement between 
legs, while Best Average will be awarded to best average 
of legs used toward a title. (only the first 3 qualifying 
legs may be used) Contact Maureen for more details or if 
you think you may be in the running. 

AGILITY: No 
FLYBALL: No 
TRACKING:No 
THERAPY DOGS: The Children's Home Halloween party in 

Waxahachie went well, the dogs in costumes were very 
popular and some of our former Promenade Pup members 
performed an impromptu square dance. 

OBEDIENCE: Libby Parmer has the tentative schedule for '96, 
see her if you have questions. 

VIDEO CAMERA: No 
OLD BUSINESS: The membership voted on the previously recommended 

officers, all were approved. 

NEW BUSINESS: Ronda Carnahan recommended that we enroll the 
Healing Hounds as a chapter of Therapy Dogs International. 



The main benefit would be recognition and some publicity for 
the Club in the TDI Newsletter. The cost is $10 a year. 
Ronda also has the TDI patches available. A Therapy CGC test 
is planned for the spring .. details will be announced later. 

Virginia Grossman suggested, that when posting "mail" f o r 
specific members on the bulletin boards, please take the time 
to call that person an make them aware that something is 
there for them. Otherwise, time-sensitive materials may be 
overlooked. 

Fred Knight and Willie were part of the halftime entertain­
ment at an event put on by EQUUS, a group using horses as 
therapy for physically and mentally challenged children. 
Willie and a dozen or so other dogs presented flyball and 
agility demonstrations. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS- Ronda Carnahan has been published again! This time 
she had an article in DOGGONE about the Promenade Pups. The 
article will be reprinted in the Pawprint. 
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THE DOG TRAINING CLUB OF DALLAS COUNTY, INC. 

Minutes of the meeting of December 9, 1995 

Call to order: 7:30 pm 

The minutes of the previous meeting appeared in the Pawprint. 

Treasurer's report: 

Balance as of 11/01/95 ..... $ 
Total receipts ............ . 
Total Disbursements ....... . 
Balance as of 11/30/95 .... . 

Sunshine: Yes 

Attendance Roster: No 

Adjourned: 8:00 pm 

3,564.51 
124.13 

1,417.91 
2,270.73 



Minutes of the meeting of December 9, 1995. 

BOARD REPORT: See Paw Print 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

ADVERTISING: No 

BUILDING MAINTENANCE: Lee Fausett will serve as General Supervi­
sor coordinating Building Maintenance and Housekeeping/Yard 
Maintenance. 

BUILDING RENTAL: No 

BY-LAWS: No 

CANINE GOOD CITIZEN: No 

CLUB HISTORIAN: No 

COMMISSARY/VENDING: No 

EDUCATION/COMMUNITY RELATIONS: Grace Robinson reported that the 
Club participated in the Duncanville and Midlothian 
Christmas Parades. 

FUN MATCH: No 

HOUSEKEEPING/YARD MAINTENANCE: No 

LIBRARY: Kristi Harding has prepared a list 
available in the Club library. If you 
please see Virginia Grossman. 

of books currently 
would like a copy, 

MEMBERSHIP: Linda Dillon was presented for mempership. She is 
a secretary with the Dallas Police Department and has attend­
ed Beginner and Intermediate classes at the Club. Linda has 
two dogs, Heidi, a German Shepherd Dog and Fritz, a mixed 
breed. 
Dana Kubachek and Marlo & Terry Schraeder were approved by 
the membership as our newest members. 

PAW PRINT: Now that Marla Bull has taken over the duties of Paw 
Print editor, she asks that we NOT leave news material at the 
clubhouse. Please, either call in stories or send them to 
Marla's home address: 

Marla Bull 
864 Woodridge Dr. 
DeSoto Tx 75115 

PHOTOGRAPHER: No 



PROGRAM: No 

PROMOTIONAL DISTRIBUTION: No 

PURCHASING: Anyone wishing to make a joint order to R. C. Steele, 
please see Linda Holman after the meeting. 

REGISTRATION: Our next First Night will be January 8th. 

SOCIAL: No 

TELEPHONE REGISTRATION: No 

TRAINING: Libby Parmer acknowledged those individuals who either 
instructed or assisted this last year and thanked them for 
their commitment. She also announced that Marla Bull will 
be teaching Open Polish on Wednesday nights this next 
session. 

AGILITY: No 
FLYBALL: No 
TRACKING:No 
THERAPY DOGS: No 
OBEDIENCE: Please check the board for classes needing assis­

tants or instructors. 

VIDEO CAMERA: No 
OLD BUSINESS: Annual dues are due by January 1st. A $5.00 penalty 

will be assessed for late payments. 
Rates are: Single $35.00 

Joint 45.00 
Associate 15.00 
Junior 15.00 

Dues may be paid to Cecilia Young .. Club Treasurer. 

NEW BUSINESS: The new Training Committee was presented and 
approved by the membership. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS- Congratulations to Marla Bull and Ivy for their 
1st Utility leg and to Peggy Phelps and Jody for their 
2nd leg!!! 

Jo Humphrey advised everyone to watch Good Morning America 
on January 2nd to see Max's Therapy Dog Group say "Good 
Morning America!". 

ANNUAL AWARDS: 

Our Special Award for Highest Average went to Cecilia and 
Amadeus for their U-CDX. 

Our Special Award for Most Improved went to Jean Norman 
and Cluny for their CDX. 



Jo Humphrey presented Awards of Appreciation to the 
following members for their efforts throughout the year : 
Mary Dagenhart 
Lee Fausett 
Charlotte Strom 
Cathy Garrett 
Ronda Carnahan 

Libby Parmer was pleased to present this year's Gaines 
Award for Good Sportsmanship to incoming president 
Virginia Grossman. 

The club expressed its appreciation to Libby Parmer for a 
great job as Training director. She was also given a thank 
you gift. 




